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Dear Counsel: 
 
This is the final response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the Department 
of Homeland Security (DHS), Office of Intelligence and Analysis (I&A), dated August 5, 2024, 
and received by this office on August 7, 2024.  DHS I&A cannot confirm or deny the existence 
of records that would tend to confirm a particular individual’s status on or off a Federal Watch 
List, including Quiet Skies, which are protected by statute and therefore exempt from disclosure.  
5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(3).    
 
DHS I&A conducted a search for records responsive to the FOIA request that do not tend to 
confirm or deny any individual’s status on or off a Federal Watch List and found no responsive 
records. If you have any questions regarding this response, please contact Taisa M. Goodnature, 
Assistant United States Attorney, at Taisa.M.Goodnature@usdoj.gov. 
 
 
 

       Sincerely, 
 

                   Meekia W 
 

                                                     Meekia W.  
           Assistant FOIA Officer 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 




